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PLANNING COMMISSION 

 

The charge of the Planning Commission is to assist the Council in achieving the Town’s 

Comprehensive Plan for orderly growth and development by analyzing, evaluating, and 

recommending responsible town policies, ordinances, and planning standards that manage 

land use and involving the community in long-range planning. 
 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION FOR THE SPECIAL USE PERMIT MODIFICATION FOR 

UNIVERSITY PLACE, 201 S. ESTES DRIVE 

 
April 6, 2021 

 
Recommendation to Council:  Approval    Approval with Conditions        Denial  

Motion: Commissioner Bench moved and Commissioner Losos seconded to recommend Town 

Council adopt Resolution A, approving the application for Special Use Permit Modification for 

University Place, 201 Estes Drive with the following conditions and recommendations: 

 

 Decrease the allowed impervious surface area to meet current ordinance standard of 70% 

maximum impervious surface ratio. 

 Increase the amount of required tree canopy coverage to meet the current required 

ordinance standard of 30% minimum tree canopy coverage. 

 Further reduce parking totals and reduce required minimum parking on-site. 

 Greatly increase the amount of bicycle parking on-site. 

 Provide unbundled parking options, granting tenants the option of paying for parking 

spaces or not.  

 Engage with the Chapel Hill Farmers Market to provide permanent and shared-use 

infrastructure that suits their long-term needs.  

 New constructed stand-alone buildings shall be more than one story in height. 

 Reduce the number of proposed signs and sign size along Fordham Boulevard.  

 

 

 

Vote:  9-0 

 

Ayes:  Chair Michael Everhart, Vice Chair James Baxter, Neal Bench, 

Melissa McCullough, John Rees, Stephen Whitlow, Elizabeth 

Losos, Louie Rivers, Buffie Webber 

 
Nays:  
 

Prepared by:    Michael Everhart, Chair, Planning Commission 

 Jake Lowman, Senior Planner, Staff Liaison to Planning Commission 

 


